Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 17, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, met to see if the Selectmen had reached any decisions regarding part time and full time positions on his department.

No decisions have been made. There will be a special meeting of the BOS on Thursday, August 20 at 4 PM to discuss the positions.

Brian had asked if the Selectmen would consider his previous employment when figuring the number of days vacation he is entitled to. Although no decision has been made to bridge time from previous employment, the Selectmen have started work on the personnel policy and hope to have this clearly stated in the revised policy.

Phil met with the Road Agent, Bob Varnum, and viewed Bob Bethel's driveway. Mr. Bethel has a problem with water running off the road and doing damage to his driveway.

Dave moved to approve the expenditure of \$560 for Sullivan Paving to put a swale across the Bethel driveway. It is to extend beyond the adjoining properties to prevent damage on neighboring property. This expenditure is on the condition that Mr. Bethel has his driveway repaired at the same time. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Mike mentioned the need for fill along the side of the road to prevent loss of the existing road due to water undermining the road bed.

Selectmen will arrange a meeting with Town Attorney for legal guidance on several issues.

Mike moved to approve the minutes of August 3rd as submitted. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Abatement on the Whitney property signed. (Portion of land sold requiring the abatement to clear the first half warrant.)

Dave Boule' and Phil Dwight signed the permit for alcohol beverages at the Firemen's muster. Mike Oldershaw would like to see an ordinance not to allow alcoholic beverages on any Town property.

Some CUV applications were rejected by the record of deeds for not being typed. New typed applications were signed by the BOS.

A yield tax warrant was signed for property owners who are delinquent with their reports.